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STATE	SENATOR	CLOUD	URGES	GOVERNOR	TO	REQUEST	ASSISTANCE	FROM	PRESIDENT	
BIDEN	TO	BETTER	SUPPORT	ALLEN	PARISH’S	HURRICANE	RELIEF	EFFORTS	

	
District	 28	 State	 Senator	 Heather	 Cloud	 (R-Turkey	 Creek),	 along	 with	 District	 32	 State	

Representative	 Dewith	 Carrier	 (R-Oakdale),	 is	 urging	 Governor	 John	 Bel	 Edwards	 to	 request	
assistance	from	President	Biden	to	better	assist	Allen	Parish’s	hurricane	relief	efforts.	In	October	
2020,	President	Trump	approved	a	100%	federal	cost	share	extension	for	hurricane	relief	work	for	
a	30-day	time	period	to	be	set	by	the	state	government.	Senator	Cloud	said	that	while	the	extension	
is	greatly	beneficial	to	most	of	the	impacted	area,	it	leaves	Allen	Parish	at	a	loss.	

	
Allen	Parish	was	quick	to	respond	to	the	damages	left	in	the	wake	of	Hurricanes	Laura	and	

Delta;	so	quick,	that	the	majority	of	the	work	they	completed	falls	outside	of	the	time	period	selected	
for	the	extension.	Because	the	majority	of	the	work	and	cost	thereof	falls	outside	of	the	reimbursable	
timeline,	the	parish	and	its	municipalities	have	been	put	under	unnecessary	financial	strain.	

	
Senator	Cloud	would	like	the	governor	to	request	President	Biden’s	assistance	in	extending	

the	30-day	period	to	45	days	and	to	allow	each	parish	the	flexibility	of	setting	their	own	time	period.	
	
“You	certainly	proved	your	concern	for	the	people	of	Allen	Parish	throughout	the	aftermath	

and	recovery	of	both	Hurricane	Laura	and	Delta,”	writes	Senator	Cloud.	“I	ask	that	you	once	again	
stand	in	the	gap	for	the	people	of	Allen	Parish	as	the	reimbursable	timeline	selected	is	going	to	put	
the	affected	municipalities	and	Allen	Parish	itself	in	dire	financial	straits.”	
	
	 The	100	percent	federal	cost	share	currently	covers	debris	removal	(Class	A)	for	the	period	
of	October	14	through	November	12,	2020	and	emergency	protective	measures	(Class	B)	for	the	
period	of	August	28	through	September	26,	2020.	
	
	 A	copy	of	the	letter	to	the	governor	is	attached.	
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